
11 Feb 1972; 11pm 
Dear Mr. Rambo, 
 
Just a note to let you know that everything is going just fine here. There is 
absolutely nothing to worry about so just relax and enjoy your conference. 
 
Whitey and Paul were both down with the flu today so when we arrived at school 
all the doors were still locked. Luckily several of us have outdoor keys, so we 
all got in –all of us could make it that is. There were eight teachers out. Jim T 
got as many subs as he could. He and I both had to teach all day. We combined 
three of the classes and put them in the cafeteria for study hall. Seemed to be 
the best way to supervise them since they didn’t have teachers 
 
About 9:00 AM the heat went off. By 11 o’clock a.m. it was really cold all over 
the building. But we had the kids bundle up and huddle together and made it 
through the day. (They didn’t mind the huddling at all. Surprised?) They should 
be able to get the heat back on over the weekend 
 
It started snowing about noon and by the time school was out driving was 
hazardous. Two buses got stuck and never returned to school. But that’s okay.  
Jim, Phyllis, Joy, and I took about four loads each and got all the kids home by 
8 PM. Several of the parents were quite worried and upset but underneath I think 
they were just happy to have the kids home.  
 
Since Whitey wasn’t here, Burt R. went out to shovel the snow from the front walk 
and slipped on the ice fell and broke his left leg. By the time they could get 
him to the hospital it was already swollen too much for them to set it so they 
had to admit him. Poor guy. I know how much he wanted to be here to help out next 
week. He should be out of the hospital in two weeks 
 
Three kids tried to warm up the restroom this afternoon by putting off smoke 
bombs. Well, we thought they were smoke bombs, but after the smoke cleared out we 
all discovered that considerable damage of been done to the interior of the 
restroom. Hubert roped off the area and posted an “off limits” sign. We’ll leave 
that until you get back so you can determine what should be done there. 
 
Some of the students were “put out” about the meal yesterday and the lack of heat 
today and decided to boycott the cafeteria. It was quite successful. The cooks 
were really angry after French frying all those potatoes. They decided they just 
wouldn’t work on Monday to pay back the kids. We announced for the kids to bring 
sack lunches. Guess they’ll have to drink water—or we’ll give away milk. Jim T. 
will make that decision Monday. 
 
As I said before everything is going smoothly. There is nothing to worry about. 
Hope you have a good time there. 
 
Just heard on the late news about a gigantic snowstorm coming from the west. 
Suggested we buy enough food to last a couple of weeks in the event we get 
snowbound.  Gee, I surely hope you don’t get stranded out there. But then if you 
do, at least you can rest assured that all will be well here.  
 
Your faithful counselor, et. al 
Yvonne 
 
 


